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131-Fucking Her In My Bed 

The next few days were just hectic. The twins were our worst nightmare; I wouldn’t be 
surprised if Mr. Tripper had personally put them here to annoy us 

Life was going rough with everyone acting up. I had a free class, so I left to wander 
around the library. I was no geek or nerd, but it doesn’t really matter. Getting education 
and knowledge isn’t something to be ashamed of. 

 

I hadn’t even been to the library yet when I found Jessica standing in the wall with her 
shoulders leaning on the wall behind and her leg folded behind to be placed on the wall/ 
The way she was staring at her nails with her brow raised was an indication of what to 
expect from her. 

She was waiting for me. 

“So you did manage to convince Lazlo to break up with me, didn’t you?” she voiced. I 
honestly didn’t know they have broken up. After everything happened and Lazlo told me 
he only dated her to get back at me, I didn’t really expect their relationship to go far. 

“Yeah! The Alpha lets me take decisions from him,” I slowed down in my steps and 
marched back to be on level with her, “Ever thought maybe he was never even 
interested in you?” looking at her reminded me of the night where she had planned a 
horrible plan for me. 

“And you want me to believe you have no hand in this?” she shamelessly asked me, as 
if I would care about her heartbreak. She had done so many horrible things to me and 
she was still able to make eye contact with me. 

“Listen, Jessica! If I were him, I’d have broken up with you, too. You are just a horrible 
and nasty person. Get over it and move on. i saw the look on her face change when 
seeing me speak back to her. 

*Careful, very soon you will pay for your actions,” she stated but I was one here. As I 
took a few steps ahead of her, she called for my attention with one phrase from her, 
“Your roommate told me what you have been doing in that room. Having Maynard by 
your side but making Lazlo stick by your bum too.” that little smirk across her lips made 



me want to punch her face, but it was mention of my roommate that grabbed most of my 
attention. 

“She doesn’t like you either, eh?” then she explained which one of those twins was bad-
mouthing me all over the school. 

I was surprised and also disgusted that she was staying in the same room with me and 
also picking up fights with me. 

I have changed my mind. The library can wait; I need to confront Christina. I sprinted 
back to my room to put my stuff back and then look for her. However, I was met with a 
surprise when I saw Zander in the room. 

It happened so quickly after I opened the door that I paused in my steps, ceasing in the 
door frame and unable to decide if I should leave the room or continue placing my stuff 
back. 

There was a random girl in the bed with him. They had just finished having sex, it 
seems, as both of them were naked. 

When the haze started to wear off, I acknowledged the weirdness of this situation. 

“Why the fuck are you in my bed?” I raised my voice at him after I lost it. His sister had 
been spreading rumors while her brother was having sex in my bed. 

Seeing me get all riled up, the girl quickly slipped into her dress and ran past me to the 
exit. I let her go. It wasn’t her fault. 

Zander, who was still in the bed with a sheet covering his dick, rolled his eyes at me. He 
then, without any warning, took off the sheet to get out of the bed. I turned around in 
haste and grunted. 

*Your sister was lecturing Lazlo to not walk around shirtless. And here you are, having 
sex in my fucking bed and then having the audacity to not even warn me before jumping 
off the bed naked,” I had to close my eyes to swallow the anger. Why did he choose my 
bed to do it in? 

“I don’t see why you are so pressed?” I was wearing him to struggle with the words. He 
was definitely wearing his clothes now. 

“Excuse you? You dirtied my bedsheets and everything. Why couldn’t you do it in your 
own goddamn bed?” making tight fists out of my hands. I was sort of waiting for him to 
announce looking decent now. 



“It helped me imagine doing it with you.” that calm directly in my ear from behind was a 
hint that he was standing right behind me. I turned around in a sudden move and found 
my fear to come true. He was shirtless and standing right in my face. 

“Back o–ff!” I groaned, warning him to get away from me. The nasty smirk plastered 
across his lips and the way he was licking his lips made me uncomfortable. 

*And if you made that comment again-,” i pointed my finger at him, waving it up and 
down angrily. 

“What? Am I not supposed to tell the truth now? I mean, come on, you are doing it with 
both Lazlo and Maynard, why not add me?” those words were the acknowledgment of 
how far he was taking it. 

That was it. He had pissed me off. 

Without a delay in action, I raised my hand to smack him across the face. The real issue 
was that I was so angry I forgot he can block it too. 
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131-Fucking Her In My Bed 

The moment my hand reached his face, he grasped it before it could touch him. 

“Let 9-0,” i protested, but he had pulled me over his chest by now. 

“Oh! I knew you smell good,” as his other arm wrapped around my back, my body 
shuddered in response 

I was fighting to not use my powers and resolve this matter with my usual ability. I freed 
my hand and put it on his chest to push him away. but before I could do so, somebody 
came on us. 

“Thiago” my lips uttered. The way he watched us and his face changed colors made my 
heart miss a beat. 

Shit 

It looked very wrong. 
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Chapter 132 

132-They Are Causing Troubles 

*Thiago, wait!” Zander set me free, so I rushed after Thiago, but he had sprinted out of 
the room looking very upset with me. 

“Shit! I cursed, standing at the door and worried about what he might be thinking of me. 

 

“Ah! Him too? Zander’s comment turned me around on my heels to look at him, “What? 
why would you run after him like that? Wait! Does Maynard Know Thiago too is fucking 
you?” the way Zander was treating me was slowly making me lose my mind. He was the 
reason it all happened 

* will see you.” 1 grunted and then turned around, I bumped into the hard chest of 
Maynard. He had his eyebrows knit together and his eyes narrowed at me. I bet they all 
had one class free, and they decided to run into me at a very wrong time. 

“What is happening here?” Maynard questioned, averting his eyes to the back to stare 
at Zander, who was now picking up a shirt and wearing it on. 

“I found him fucking some girl in my bed,” I muttered, “and then he had the nerve to 
make a move on me.” that was it. Why do I have to hide the truth? I didn’t do anything 
wrong. 

“What?” the moment Maynard stepped back from me, I reckoned I should have kept 
some things to myself. He didn’t give it a second thought and lunged at Zander. The first 
punch he threw at him hit him in the jaw. 

Zander was not at all expecting Maynard to get physical with him. He lost his balance 
and landed on Thiago’s bed when Maynard got on top of it and began to hit him 
repeatedly. 

“Maynard! Let go.” I rushed to the asshole’s aid, not because I was worried for him, but 
because I didn’t want Maynard to get in any trouble. Zander was not an omega, so 
Maynard cannot just throw him around. 

“Let him go. He is just an asshole.” I was holding Maynard’s arm, but he set himself free 
to keep hitting Zander. That’s when Christina arrived and ran to push Maynard away 
from her brother. 

“WHAT THE FUCK IS THIS ANIMAL SHIT? YOU CAN NOT USE US AS YOUR 
PUNCHING BAGS,” she screamed at the top of her lungs when checking up on her 
brother, who spit the blood out of his mouth and got on his feet. 



ASK YOUR ASSHOLE OF A BROTHER WHY WAS HE MAKING MOVES ON MY 
MATE?” Maynard didn’t hold back either. He raised his voice and glared at Zander. 

“What? why would he make a move on her?” his sister was disgusted just by the idea of 
her brother hitting on me. 

*Ask him.” Maynard was getting out of hand. I was holding his hand and preventing him 
from getting near either of them. The siblings were the type to use anything to their 
advantage. 

*Zander! Is it true?” Christina did just as Maynard had asked her to do. Zander steadily 
rubbed his chin to clean the blood before he muttered 

“She is sleeping with all three of them, so I thought why not?” he shrugged his 
shoulders when commenting out of his ass. 

“And before you even lung at me again. Your other roomie also got upset and boy oh 
boy! She was straight up knowing he saw her with me.” that look of confidence 
plastered on his lips shook me to my core. 

“What roomie?” Maynard’s tone changed. I knew what Zander was doing. He was going 
to use an earlier incident to make me look bad. 

“The one who is always angry.” Zander answered, “Thiago!” 

I found Maynard slipping his hand out of mine and turning to me before he watched 
Zander’s face again. 

“How dare you accuse her of cheating on me?” just when I thought Maynard would 
believe him, he shocked me by taking my side. 

“Even if she was cheating on me with him, it still doesn’t excuse you hitting on her when 
she is not having it.” Maynard was back at raising his voice at Zander, whose smirk had 
withered away now. 

*That will be enough. We get it. Your precious little mate doesn’t like being hit on, 
noted!” Christina was still very loud, whereas Zander was now not taking any more risks 
of pissing off Maynard. The only excuse he had to turn Maynard against me had slipped 
out of his hands when Maynard didn’t believe him. 

Maynard then held my hand and walked me out after him to the hallway. Just a few 
steps into the hallway and he let me go. 

“I know you — were disturbed that Thiago saw you with him.” Maynard’s voice held 
pain. “And I kno—wl sound to be upset about it. As long as you two keep feeling the 



mate bond, these moments will occur,” he was looking away from me when talking 
about it. 

“Maynard! It is not like that. I just was worried about what he will think about me. I don’t 
want to be seen as someone who is sleeping with everyone,” i tried to explain, but I 
couldn’t deny the fact that it did matter to me what Thiago will think of me. 

“You don’t have to explain anything to me. I will have to endure until you reject them,” 
he murmured faintly, not even passing me a glance and heading away from me. I 
reckoned he needed time. It was sad how he sounded when talking to me about my 
mates and also acknowledging I cannot stop worrying about them and he will have to 
live with it. 

11ri 

132-They Are Causing Troubles 

After he left, I walked back into the room to change my bedsheet and pillow covers. I 
was disgusted, to say the least. 

Zander was in his bed, and his sister was cleaning his wounds. 

“I never knew there are hoes as mates. I feel bad for that guy. He seems genuine while 
she is a slut on the next level.” i bet Christina knew I was listening, so she was talking 
with her ass out. 

She still patching up her brother when making remarks about me. 

“You are just jealous because you don’t have an Alpha for a mate.” that comment from 
the doorway brightened up my lips. 

I didn’t need anybody to defend me when I am in a physical fight, but I do lack verbal 
savageness. Thankfully, one of my mates had arrived at the right time. 

“Excuse you, I don’t want an alpha or whatsoever.” Christina turned to look at him and 
so did I. Lazlo rolled his eyes and walked into the room, passing me a sweet and 
reassuring smile. 
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133-She Wants My Mate 



The day went by quickly. I did leave Thiago a message, but he didn’t respond to me. 
We had barely talked on the cellphone so it wasn’t something I would be too worried 
about. 

At night, everybody had finally come back to the room and now it was crowded with 
pending arguments and conversations left to be resolved. 

 

Thiago had come out of the bathroom in a white shirt and black shorts, ready to lie 
down when Zender’s scoff caught the attention of everyone 

“What happened?” his own sister asked him. He shook his head first and then mumbled 
something that none of us could hear, “What?” Christina frowned, asking him to speak it 
out loud. 

“I am saying, it seems like somebody is still upset,” his comment met with scrutiny, “But 
just to assure that person, I didn’t do anything with Enya. Nothing happened between 
us.” the moment he mentioned that Thiago raised his face from his cellphone and tilted 
his head. His eyes were stuck in the space before he finally turned to him. 

“What did you say?” I knew Thiago would quickly catch who he was talking about. I just 
didn’t like where Zender was taking it. 

*Cut it out, guys. It was just a hungry and horny Gamma trying to hit on my mate and 
then getting angry and bitter when she rejected his advances,” Maynard brought it up to 
cut the tension but it didn’t change the fact that Thiago got on his feet to tower over 
Zender. 

There were no signs of any kind of smirk on Zender’s lips anymore. He awkwardly 
raised his face and stared at Thiago, who was breathing profusely. I noticed the 
changing look on Lazlo’s face before he jumped off the bed and stood between them. 

“Thiago! Let’s go out for a walk,” Lazlo whispered, cradling his arm and eyeing him to 
calm down. I understood what was happening, Thiago was triggered. If anything 
happened at this moment, he will transition and then it will be a mess. 

Not only the entire academy will be aware of his Lycan, but their lives will be at risk too. 

“What did he say?” Thiago asked Lazlo this time as he ignored Zender. 

“Calm down,” Lazlo whispered. Maynard got the hint, so he rushed out of his bed and 
blocked the siblings from getting a glimpse of Thiago. 

It was time I too get out of bed and reach for Thiago. 



“I think we should just leave to get fresh air. Some people have ruined the atmosphere 
for us,” I said in haste, grabbing everybody’s coat to leave the room. Lazlo and Maynard 
grasped Thiago’s arm and pulled him out of there. I didn’t even see the sibling’s 
reaction. 

We have left the room in a hurry to take Thiago out of there. 

“How dare he even talked about her,” Thiago was grunting and getting all worked up 
when the two others were dragging him out of the academy. 

“Enya! you should go back. If anybody saw us all leaving together, they will question us. 
We will take him to the cabin and calm him down.” Maynard suggested because I am 
assuming he didn’t want me to stick around when Thiago was such a mess. 

I didn’t argue either. They eventually left after I slowed down. I was afraid if I stayed with 
him, Thiago will say things that will hurt me. 

There was no point, so I went back to the room after staying in the hallway for hours. 
Zender was all set to head out, probably to the club as he always does. Christina was 
once again wearing sexy lingerie and walking around the room. Without saying a word 
or passing comment to me, Zender left the room. 

I put my coat down and sat down on the bed. Worried about Thiago, I didn’t know if I 
should check up on him via Lazlo or not. 

Maynard will get very upset Lazlo told him I was calling just to make sure Thiago was 
fine. 

I didn’t even notice I was being watched for over a few minutes by now. As I raised my 
face, I saw Christina standing in front of me with her head titled and her eyes examining 
me. 

“What?” I asked in annoyance. They were the reasons Thiago was triggered. 

“So there is really nothing going on between you and Thiago?” that question from her 
irked me into letting out a scoff and deciding to ignore her again. 

“I am just asking because 

she paused, leaving words in her mouth but also intriguing me into questioning her. 

“Because what?” i questioned, watching her face with curiosity building inside me. 

“Is he dating someone? Or has he found a mate yet?” her interest in Thiago could be 
just to see how I react. 



“I don’t know, I never asked,” i lied and pretended to look as calm as I could be. 

*Are you two good friends?” she continued to ask, making me wonder what she was up 
to. 
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“What do you want, Christina? Have you and your brother not made our lives hell 
already?” I was tired of them entering our lives and turning everything upside down. 

“Look! I just want to know because— I am interested in him. There is something about 
him that I cannot turn my face away from. He is unique, and defiantly the sexiest Alpha 
ever, but his silence is a kind of disturbing. It makes him sexy, but it also gives me no 
opportunity to talk to him.” hearing her talk paragraphs about my mate and praising him 
was just the next level. 

She had left me stunned when she expressed her adoration to him. I watched her face 
in silence for a moment before I started laughing sarcastically 

“You think I don’t know what you are trying to do?” I thought maybe she was still looking 
for a reaction from me, but a frown on her forehead said otherwise. 

“Umm! I don’t know what you are thinking, Hun. But I honestly just wanted to know 
about him. Anyway, I can pursue him now that I know he isn’t dating anyone,” she 
shamelessly announced her next plans and head back to her bed. 

My heart was doing all sorts of flips inside my chest once she told me how interested 
she was in him. 
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134-Do I Love Foursome? 

I couldn’t sleep that night. My mind kept worrying about Thiago, Lazlo, and Maynard. 
They were gone for hours. Maynard did leave me a message and told me they were fine 
and that they were able to prevent the transition from Thiago. 

They took him to a bar to drink the night away. It was only after that I was able to rest. 



 

But I still couldn’t sleep very well. So when it was time for me to get ready for school, I 
was sleepy and took a two hours nap. I woke up late, of course. 

Rushing under the shower and quickly getting ready for school. After I grabbed the bag 
and left the room, I realized not most of the students were in their classrooms after I 
entered the school. 

“That’s her, I heard someone whisper and pointing at me. 

I frowned, still walking in the direction of my destination. There was something odd 
about that day and I couldn’t really tell the root cause of 

Everybody was now beginning to gather around me and follow me to the lockers. 

It was a clear indication that something wasn’t right, but I opted to ignore it. 

As I reached the lockers, my heart sank in my chest at the sight of notes displayed 
around me. 

Before grabbing the note from the locker and reading the contents, I glanced around 
and noticed everyone grinning and muttering things in each other’s ears. 

An Omega she-wolf has fucked all her roommates to gain safety and protection around 
the school: 

Game of Foursome! 

My body started to tremble with rage. 

I clenched the paper in my fist as a tear stung the corner of my eye. 

“Who wrote these?” I turned around and raised my voice, my body shuddering at so 
many people watching me with quizzical eyes. 

“Why, isn’t it true?” the voice came from behind me. 

I turned around and saw Jim smirking. 

He was back? 

“How dare …” I wanted to yell at him but Christina and Jessica coming out from behind 
him shocked me in my body. 

Christina too? 



Then, everything became clear to me. 

She was the one who made up these elaborate lies, and because she is our roommate, 
everyone thought she would be aware of what was happening within the locked doors. 

“I saw it happened,” Christina smirked wider, the three of them were glaring at me as if I 
have done something wrong to them. 

“And she had the nerve to accuse me of cheating on you with Lazio. I mean, why would 
I go back to him who had left me before?” she let out a complaint and groaned. 

Did Jim truly believe her story? 

She had been cheating on him with Lazlo for weeks now and he just believed her every 
lie? 

How good is she in bed? 

All I could only do was glare at them and then turn around to leave when I heard 
everybody chanting. 

“Enya loves foursome!” 

“Enya loves foursome!” 

If only we were adults and mature enough, this term wouldn’t be a cuss to us. But they 
were using it to make me look like some sort of freak. 

A guy blocked my way and raised his phone to silence everybody 

I kind of remembered the guy from the night when Jim and Jessica were trying to 
harass me and do other things to me on the road. 

“Not only that, she loves wild gangbangs too,” the guy’s remark sank my heart in my 
chest. 
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“Get out of my way.” I closed my eyes, promising myself to not do anything stupid and 
display my magic. If they caught me, they will hand me over to the authorities for being 
a real freak. 

I’ll end up in the labs and become a test subject. I wouldn’t want that but I didn’t want 
this either. 



“I have shared a video proof with you all,” he then informed everyone and turned the 
screen around for me to see what he was talking about. 

The instant my eyes saw the video footage from that night when they had me cornered 
and were taking off my clothes, my heart lost its beats. 

“What is this!” I whispered in shock, terror striking my body like tiny little needles. 

“This w 

as a planned gangra–“I couldn’t finish when the boy sharing the video grasped me by 
my arms and shook me into silence. 

“You are not a Saint; we know that already. So why do you play so hard on the grounds 
of school?” as he muttered, the others threw nasty words around at me. 

“Let me go,” I asked in tears, 

“Maynard got a whore for a mate,” 

Everybody voiced, I saw Willow watching me with terror in her eyes and then rushing 
out of this spot with a cellphone attached to her ear. 

“I said let me go,” I muttered this time, losing my calm. 

“Oh! Look at her. She is tryi-,” Jessica’s voice subsided when I closed my eyes and 
screamed at the top of my lungs. 

“LET ME GO!” as my screams shook the academy, the sudden arrival of thunderstorm 
shook them all. 

He let go of me and stepped away, looking around at the weather through the windows. 

“Baby! I’m scared,” Jessica cried when the windows crashed due to the crazy wind. 

“It’s just the weather,” I heard Jim calming her down. 

“It’s probably The MOON Goddess being angry at the slut in here,” the others began to 
yell at me again. 

Pushing aside everyone, I started sprinting out of there. They have crossed all the limits 
when they used that recording, excluding the way! was crying and begging them to not 
undress me in clear audio, 

| sped in my steps and rushed out of the school to run into the woods instead of going 
back to the academy. 



I was crying hysterically, not even watching my steps as I disappeared into the woods. 
The storm was so bad that I felt like any tree would fall on me any minute from now. 

“ARGHHH!” I then stopped and screamed some more, making the lightning strike the 
trees. 

I dropped to my knees and began crying loudly. 

Enya! Stop! You are making the weather worse,’ it was then Nia yelled in my head and I 
instantly hit a pause. 

As I looked around, I saw the world turning dark. The clouds had completely darkened 
the earth. The trees struck by lightning had caught fire too. 

“Did I do that?” I stuttered, fearing what kind of a monster I have become. 
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135-Her Angry Mates 

Thiago’s POV: 

After we left the dorm room last night, I couldn’t help but focus on one name only. 

 

“Enya! that sexy and gorgeous mate of yours,’ Theo chuckled, angering me by saying 
her name. 

“You don’t get to say her name,’ I snapped in my head at him. Maynard and Lazlo 
stayed with me for some time until Maynard couldn’t stand me anymore and left for 
nowhere. He returned later on but by that time, I have already finished many drinks in 
the bar and had calmed down. 

Lazlo was the one driving the car and taking us back to the academy. The anger I felt 
after I saw Enya with that douchebag was something I would never be able to forget. 

“You lied to me,’ I muttered at Theo, who was the reason I had negative thoughts 
arising in my head. 



“What? I just said what if Zander is also her mate?’ Theo sounded ignorant of what his 
words and actions could do to me. 

“No! you said they are 101% mates and that you felt the heartbreak,’ I wasn’t letting him 
get away with this lie. 

‘The more you resist me, the more I will act reckless to come out.’ Theo replied to me. It 
was not pleasant to be in a constant battle with my wolf in my head all the time. 

“We will act like we went out partying the whole night,” Maynard suggested, staring at 
his phone and trying to call Enya, I believe. 

“Sure.” I responded, my head resting on the backseat and my mind recalling her 
innocent face. What a lucky man Maynard was to have her. I wonder what it feels like to 
be loved by her? 

Does it give him giggles when she rushes into his arms and relies on him? does he feel 
special when she sees him as her hero? 

Sadly, 

Those feelings were something I could only imagine. Even if I want to, I can never be 
with her. My life is short and limited. I wouldn’t lead her on just to leave her behind to 
deal with a broken heart when I leave. 

We reached the academy in no time. And rushed into our room to get changed and 
attend classes. We did all of it and knew we would be late. By the time we were headed 
to the school, i found Maynard on the edge of his seat. 

“Enya hasn’t been responding to my messages since morning,” he grunted, complaining 
to Lazio. 

“Let’s go find her first.” Lazlo didn’t waste a minute suggesting we should look for her 
first before anything else. We hit the lockers and found the whole crowd gathered there. 

We didn’t know there was some sort of a special day for gossip. 

“What the hell is that?” as soon as Lazlo reached and snatched a note from the wall, the 
hallway met with silence. They were now aware of our arrival but the look on their faces 
suggested something bad happened here earlier. 

I too grabbed the note and stared at it, reading the words and feeling this urge to shift. 

“What the fuck is this?” Maynard yelled, waving the note around and glaring at everyone 
one by one. 



Nobody stepped forward. But I knew whose job it could be. 

Christina or her asshole of a brother! 

The insights were given by them. Ignoring the boys threatening everyone to tell them 
what happened here, I took to my feet and began to walk briskly towards the room 
where Christina might be. 

The instant I slammed the door open. I found Christina, Jim, and Jessica in a classroom 
with the others. They were having a great time until their eyes landed on me. 

“Which one of you assholes wrote this?” I was feeling a burst of energy in my body. The 
fact that Enya wasn’t answering Maynard, reckoned these notes were the reason 
behind it. 

Jim cleared his throat and took to his feet, smirking as he looked too pleased with 
himself 

“We didn’t,” he lied, 

I know he was lying. Christina left the seat and postured straight with her eyes showing 
fear. 
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“You’ i pointed at her, making her body shudder in fear, “You wrote this,” my mind was 
going crazy, thinking Enya must have been so humiliated when reading this bullshit 

diant “she stuttered, looking around for help 

“Jim McCoy’ You asshole, I am going to kill you,” Maynard’s screams hit our eardrums 
before he appeared in our sight. 

He rushed into the room with his cellphone playing some sort of a video. I frowned, 
snatching his phone to look at the content of it. 

Jim wasn’t smilking anymore. 

As I watched the video, my body felt this weird pain that made my head hurt. 

“You wer 



1 muttered, realizing this is from the night she came to the room all messed up, “you 
tried t-” I couldn’t even talk anymore. 

“Listen! Hey! she – 

Jim pushed his hands in front of his body to warn Maynard and me to not come any 
closer. 

Christina and Jessica rushed into the corner when Lazlo too entered the room. 

“You all mother fuckers hurt her?” Lazlo growled, 

Maynard and Lazlo lunged at Jim and despite him trying to set himself free, they 
dragged him out of the classroom and before the entire school to expose him. 

“I will see with you two whores later,” I muttered under my breath at the two bitches 
standing in the corner before I rushed after the boys. 

I had this weird urge to munch upon the flesh of Jim. Once I met the boys in the 
hallway, I found them kicking and beating the crap out of Jim. 

“What are you doing?’ I yelled at Theo, who was trying to get out now. 

“You never even wanted to see her happy, then why are you so angry now?’ I grabbed 
my stomach and knelt down, trying to stop him from becoming available in the school. 

“I WILL FUCKING KILL HIM,’ Theo threatened but I was holding him back. It made no 
sense. He always showed no emotions to anyone so why was he suddenly so worried 
and angry? 

Ignoring him, I straightened my back but didn’t land a punch on Jim. The two took care 
of it. 

“Now! This is what we will do. She will come here and you will sit in her feet and kiss her 
feet, beg her to forgive you,” Maynard grabbed him by his collars and told him the deal. 

“And everyone who laughed at her will apologize.” Lazlo then yelled at the others, 
scaring them all into a corner. 

“What is going on here? All this fight for one omega?” Mr. Tripper’s voice put halt to the 
fight. 

But it wasn’t over yet. 
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Thiago’s POV: 

“I am ashamed of you all.” Mr. Tripper had taken us to the principal’s office with a guard 
to carry Jim with us. 

 

Jim was almost unconscious on the chair, crying softly like a fucking coward. All this 
time, I couldn’t help but feel the scent of his flesh. 

I wondered what it would taste like. 

‘Stop!” | groaned at Theo, not liking where this was going. 

Just one bite!’ Theo begged, 

And where were you when they were all ganging up on my mate?” Maynard slammed 
the desk, not worried about the principal being there. 

The principal advised Maynard, “I would encourage you don’t breach your limitations,” 
but Maynard merely grumbled and mocked in return. 

“I will take notice to whatever happened with Enya,” Mr. Tripper stated but I didn’t 
believe that asshole. Didn’t he too try to take advantage of her? 

And what about him and all the others who were caught in the video, planning 
something for her? How did that not make your blood boil?” Lazlo complained angrily. 
He was angry and rightfully so. 

*They will be punished, but also, why are all you of so protective of her? I mean, I 
understand she is your friend’s mate but that much aggression?” Mr. Tripper had 
definitely caught onto it. 

“Because we care for her,” Instead of letting the other two respond, I went straight to 
being honest. The principal and Mr. Tripper shared a look before watching me again. 

“And if anybody. I repeat, anybody hurt her again, we will not stop at anything,” I didn’t 
care if Mr. Tripper takes it as a threat or the Principal does, I meant what I said. 



“Okay!” they awkwardly bobbed their heads and said in unison. Mr. Tripper didn’t seem 
happy at all. 

“Now if you excuse us, we have to go look for her,” Maynard told the principal and got 
on his feet to leave. Lazlo and I followed him after we have announced our departure 
too. 

“I can’t believe she tolerated all this bullshit alone. She must be so sad and hurt,” Lazlo 
was yammering, but my head was still hurting. 

*Thiago!” he stopped in his steps when his eyes landed on me, “Are you sure you are 
okay?” he asked and I faintly nodded my head to him. 

“I will grab some jackets and then meet you near the parking lot,” i informed them before 
parting from them to head into the shower and calm down my muscles. 

Once I entered the room, I took a quick 5 minutes shower. And once I left the room, I 
was surprised to see Christina in the room. 

The person I didn’t want to come across because I believed she was a part of the crowd 
that insulted Enya. 

“Thiago! I was looking everywhere for you,” she whispered, nuzzling her hands 
together. 

“You shouldn’t,” I grunted, slamming the closet door open and grabbing a jacket. My 
body was getting colder with every passing minute. 

“I want you to know I don’t have a hand in this,” she uttered, trying to clean her image 
for whatever evil reason. I closed my eyes and gave up, she wanted my attention, and 
she got it. 

“You were there. They used you to quote that nasty statement against her. You stood 
there while they laughed at her. Christina!” I tightened my fist when imagining Enya 
being hurt, “get out of my sight.” I finished. 

“No! I wouldn’t let you see me in the wrong light. She was getting all sexual and touchy 
with Lazlo and my brot-,” that’s when she crossed all the lines 

My brain flipped and I grabbed her by her neck, “You will not look me in the eye and talk 
about her. You will not say her name and talk shit about her without any repercussion. I 
know what she is, I respect her and I will make sure you do too,” she was panicking 
when my hand tightened around her neck. I don’t even know what happened there but I 
lost my control. 



**T—-hiago!” she whimpered and only then did I set her free. As I stepped back, I 
stared at my hand and then at her face. She was crying! 

“Don’t speak to me and you won’t get hurt.” I warned her. If she thought I will be 
cleaning her eyes, she thought it wrong. 

I didn’t plan to sympathize with anyone who had hurt Enya. I didn’t stick behind and left 
the room to join Lazlo and Maynard in search of 
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Enya. 

I walked closer and noticed how scared they looked. 

| slowed down when my eyes caught up with Jessica walking towards Lazio. 

“What? what do you want now?” Lazlo raised his voice, making her step back and not 
reach him. She had the nerve to come out of the academy just to talk to Lazlo. 

“I know it seems like I was a part of it but trust me, this time I was only a part of the 
crowd. I didn’t practically do anything,” she stood feet away from us because we knew 
what we would do to her if she pissed us off. 

“You ganged up on her, Jessica. You ganged up on the most harmless girl, you call 
yourself a she-wolf with morals?” Lazlo yelled while Maynard stepped away to inspect 
the weather. 

“Why do you care so much about her?” when asking that question, Jessica’s eyes were 
filled with tears, “Is she the only damsel in distress?” she rubbed her palms together 
before hugging herself. 

“If you are comparing yourself to her, let me tell you this. You are nothing but garbage 
and she is Enya!” the moment Lazlo uttered her name, a look of satisfaction covered his 
expression. 

“Laz-lo!” she gasped, “please have mercy on me. I love you and you care about her 
only, have you ever thought how bad it hurts me?” she was just wasting our time. I 
shook my head and let a breath out, impatiently waiting for the drama queen to leave. 
Why did these girls not think of all these things before bullying her? did they seriously 
think they will hurt her and nobody will give a damn? 



“I am in trouble, I need help,” Jessica whispered, her eyes moving as if she wanted to 
speak to us via her eyes. 

*Please!” she almost mouthed, making no sense. 

“I don’t care. Go ask your boyfriend for help.” Lazlo waved his hand in the air to dismiss 
her. 

“No! you- please try to understand me. I am in trouble. He had mar—ked me and now I 
don’t know what t-o do,” her face started to turn blue, and her body shuddered visibly 
when saying the words that confused me. 

“Jessica! I don’t care.” Lazlo was stubborn and I understand why. She and the others 
had truly crossed their lines today. 

“Go back into the school. We are leaving to look for Enya,” Lazlo dismissed her but she 
stayed put. 

“Guys let’s go.” Lazlo nuzzled my elbow to get me going. 

“Hel–p me.” just when we started walking, I heard a fading whisper echo through the air. 
I turned around but Jessica seemed to be standing silent 

“What happened?” Lazlo inquired, 

“Did you hear that?” I pointed in the air, 

“He—pm–e,” 

that whisper fell onto my ears once again. There was something awfully weird about it. It 
was bone-chilling. 

“I don’t hear anything.” Lazlo shook his head whilst Maynard turned to look at me. 

“Are you listening to Enya?” Maynard questioned, “Is she calling for us?” he looked 
anxious. 

“No! it is just–” I didn’t know how to explain it to them. The whisper was filled with agony 
and pain. Someone was trapped somewhere and seeking out help, it seemed. 

“If it is not from Enya, then we shouldn’t be worrying about it.” Maynard was not wrong 
but where were these whispers coming from? 

Who was able to form a mind-link with me. 



“Thiago! are you okay?” I was far gone in my thoughts when some guy with blue eyes 
and blond hair shook me awake. 

“Eh?” I stared at his face in confusion. Who was he and how did he know my name? 

“Thiago! now is that the time to doze off,” the other guy frowned, seriously scaring me. 

I knew them from somewhere but I seemed to forget their names. 

“Thiago! what’s happening? we need to go find ENYA!” the instant that guy said that 
name, my heartbeat went irregular and lights flashed before my eyes 

I shook my head and stared at them again, I knew them. They were not strangers. 

They were Maynard and Lazlo, but how did I forget them for a brief moment? 
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“I am fi-ne, let’s go. I didn’t want to spook them up so I pretended to be fine. 

“Are you kidding me? did she seriously think I will care for her after what she did to 
Enya?” Lazlo commented as he left her far behind. Thankfully, he was back to focusing 
on her instead of me. 

*There is so much happening at once that my brain is now going around in circles,” 
Maynard commented for the first time in minutes. 

“What do you mean?” Lazlo was briskly walking behind me to catch up with us. 

“I mean, look around and see the weather.” Maynard pointed out the obvious. 

“The sudden weather change is due to Enya?” Maynard asked me and I bobbed my 
head to him. 

“Her screams can lead to that change,” I said, walking ahead of them. 

Why do I not know about her powers and you know so much?” Maynard complained 
whilst chasing after me. 

*Ask yourself,” I suggested, speeding up to the woods. We heard a guard tell us she ran 
towards the woods. The fact that nobody came after she made me angrier. How can 
they let Enya deal with pain alone? 



Anyway, we were losing our shits thinking about what condition we might find her in. 

“This is so unfair,” Lazlo commented, “why do they mess with such a sweet and fragile 
soul?” i knew he cared immensely for her just like the rest of us. 

I can’t believe Enya came into our lives and made a way into our hearts. There have 
been she-wolves before with more than one mate, usually two but they would instantly 
get hated on by one of the mates. 

It was different in the case of Enya! 

She was just too likable and dear to us. 

The wind was howling like crazy, even if she was crying somewhere we couldn’t hear 
her. Until we saw smoke coming out from the trees. 

“That’s not good.” Maynard anxiously ran towards the area where the smoke was 
leaving up for the sky. I joined Lazlo and we were met with fire all over the area with 
Enya passed out in the middle of it. 
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Enya’s POV: 

I had passed out in the middle of the woods. My heart and mind couldn’t take it 
anymore. 

 

I woke up clueless in my room. I was shocked to wake up there. I thought I passed out 
in the woods. 

“Hey!” Lazlo approached me when he saw me moving, “You are fine now. We are all 
here for you,” He ran his hand through my hair and smiled. 

I heard the thunders rumbling and the pitter-patter of the rain too. So it was still raining? 
Has the storm not calmed down yet? 



“How did y-” I have only lifted my body up from the bed when my eyes landed on 
Christina and Zander. They were trying not to make eye contact with me but I 
remembered everything they have done to me. 

“Y-” I was going to rush at her but Lazlo held my hand and pulled me back. 

“Thiago, Maynard, and I found you in the woods. The stress has caused you fever and 
you had passed out,” he eyed me to not say anything to them. How can I not? 

They messed me up and my character. How can I not speak to Christina and tell her the 
war is on? 

“But sh– ” I tried to talk again but Lazlo silenced me once again. 

“Enya! how about we go out and take a fresh breath?” Lazlo grabbed me a sweater and 
held my hand to pull me away. 

I reluctantly followed him to the out and once we were in the hallway, I looked at him for 
some clarification. 

“I know you are angry at her, and so are we. We turned Jim and his friends over to the 
principal and then to the police for planning a gang rape. As for Christina, she will 
receive the taste of her own medicine. I just don’t want you to be the one to get in 
trouble by getting messy with her,” Lazlo had his back leaning against the wall and his 
eyes watching my face with nothing but affection. 

I didn’t know what else to say to him. 

“Where are the others?” my tone was much softened and relaxed now. I never thought 
they will come together to defend me. They did do it all in front of others? 

They didn’t fear others will think they are fighting for an Omega. 

“They were called in by the werewolf counsels to discuss the matters. It is regarding 
Jim’s punishment,” Lazlo explained why I didn’t wake up to Maynard waiting for me. 

“I should have gone with them,” I expressed my desire to be there and watch Jim 
getting punished. 

“Maynard didn’t want to take any more stress. We two also agreed that it is better of you 
to rest some more.” Lazlo said, he kept stealing glances at me awkwardly. 

“Is the weather my doing?” 1 questioned, worried about the disastrous storm. 



“Well, you are pretty powerful,” Lazlo laughed sweetly, “Don’t worry about anything 
Enya. We will make sure nothing and nobody disturbs your peace again,” That look he 
gave me really comforted my heart. 

I bobbed my head to express to him my approval and then marched back into the room 
with him. 

Christina and Zander were having some sort of a conversation when we arrived. They 
hesitantly pulled away when watching us enter. It seemed like a serious conversation. 

“I want to speak to you about what happened today.” Zander jumped out of his bed and 
spoke to get my attention. 

His sister got out after him and shook her head at him in disapproval. I could tell she 
wasn’t approving him to speak to us regarding that incident 

What can you possibly say about that?” Lazlo questioned, sort of standing like a 
mountain beside me. 

“I want to apologize on her behalf. What she did was wrong and terrible. She is just 
naïve and acts out of impulse at times. I am truly sorry for what she did,” Zander 
sounded very serious and genuine. But I have seen his true face before. It is not like he 
was clueless and truly innocent 

“Says the guy who actually started the rumors first? Weren’t you the one who gave his 
sister the idea of such a sort?” I didn’t stand back anymore. I took the lead and raised a 
point. 
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“I was being a fool. But this time, I am really sorry for what we did,” she was apologizing 
while his sister behind him was rolling her eyes. 

“I don’t think your sister is guilty or ashamed of her actions. Why don’t you first speak to 
her and see if she is on board first?” | raised my brow and scoffed. I haven’t forgotten 
what she did, she will face the wrath soon. 

I mean Lazlo said he has a plan so I will rely on him. 

“I told you she is a bitch.” instead of understanding why I wasn’t accepting their fake ass 
apology, miss Christina decided to be a bitch. 

“And what are you then? A whore! A slut?” Lazlo didn’t even wait for her brother’s 
response and got between us. 



“Hey! you are not allowed to call my sister a name,” Zander’s tone changed when 
threatening Lazlo. 

“Really? And she is allowed to call Enya names? I am sorry but you two are just thirsty 
gammas and nothing else.” Lazlo was able to make them frown and glare at us. 

A knock on the door broke the rhythm of our argument. Lazlo attended to the door and 
found Oswin outside. 

“Can I see Enya?” He asked Lazlo, who I bet was confused about why Oswin had come 
to see me. 

“Umm,” Lazlo turned to me to make sure I’m on board with meeting him. 

“It’s fine,” I responded, 

“Ah! Great. She has so many guys loving her,” Just when Christina opened her mouth, 
Oswin barged in. 

He did it so quickly that everybody was left lost. 

“Christina! You left your bra in my room last night,” He had a huge smile on his lips as if 
he was being honest. 

“What? St-op talking nonsense. I never even spoke to you before,” her face changed 
colors. She met a gaze with her brother and spoke to him in the eyes. 

“Hey, don’t you dare lie on my sister’s name,” Zander warned him but that didn’t change 
Oswin’s attitude. 

“Why would I lie? She and I had been hooking up. And boy! She needs to practice more 
on those sucking skills of hers,” the way Oswin spoke back to them in a loud tone, I 
reckoned he was trying to make others hear what she had been doing. 

I found her shaking in anger. Now she would know how it feels like to be on the 
receiving end of false rumors. 

Tasting All My Mates By Alexis Dee Chapter 138 

Tasting All My Mates by Alexis Dee 

Chapter 138 

138-Let’s Talk About The Night Of Seduction 



After Oswin left her speechless, I joined him in the hallway. 

“I heard what happened. I am so angry that I wasn’t in the school to teach them a 
lesson,” Oswin genuinely sounded upset that he wasn’t there to do anything for me. 

 

“Oswin! You coming here to ask about my health and check up on me is all I need,” I 
thanked him for his concern. It truly meant a lot. I just cannot wait to see Christina’s 
reaction. They bet I wouldn’t get anybody to be on my side. 

“Actually, I also wanted to remind you of the night of seduction. The sudden weather 
change has caused some issues. I heard from my father that the blue eclipse is when 
the night of seduction occurs and it is going to happen very soon. I was sure you will be 
able to get rid of your roommates easily because they care about you and even listen to 
you but now I’m not very sure. These new two roommates will cause you suffering. Why 
don’t you leave the academy that night and take a hotel room somewhere?” everything 
he said was flowing over my head. 

All I could get was that I will face challenges very soon. 

“We don’t even know the exact date or day for the blue eclipse. I cannot stay in a hotel 
room for days,” I scoffed, this was ridiculous. Who told these Alpha’s that we want them 
to serve us? 

“Oh! But we don’t have a choice. Maybe 5 days?” He requested, 

“In the meanwhile, I will try to get to the hills and mountains to find that herb to prevent 
your mate from going crazy,” the fact that he was genuinely worried for me made me 
want to speak to him in detail. 

“Oswin! I think you need to know something about me and my mates,” I whispered 
under my breath. 

“Your mates? Oh Corbin is also there,” Oswin sighed, little did he know there were 
more. 

“Actually, there are more mates,” i bit my tongue when telling him about my mates, 
“Lazlo and Thiago are also my mates,” the instant I told him the truth, his jaw met the 
floor. 

“Oh, you must be Moon Goddess’ favorite,” he then quickly recovered to let me know it 
is not that big of a deal. 



“But here is a thing. I haven’t accepted any other mates. It’s only Maynard,” I said and 
he understood why it was extremely important that we find a cure or else all my mates 
will be ready to taste me that night. 

“Oh! You need to get away from here. I mean, it wouldn’t stop them from coming for you 
but at least they won’t do anything in the presence of those twins,” Oswin suggested I 
should leave and wait till the night is over. 

“And I’ll try to get my hands on the cure,” he finished and I bobbed my head to him. He 
didn’t even wait for me to thank him. He wasn’t doing all this for appreciation, he was 
genuinely a kind heart person. And I was lucky to have found a friend in him. 

Now that it was out of the way. I needed to speak to my mates about this night. I’ll first 
need to accept Corbin’s rejection to his face so that at least he isn’t coming to collect 
me that night. 

But how the hell will I do that? I’m not allowed to visit his pack anymore. 

“Lazlo! Can you come outside,” I asked Lazlo, who was in the room and passing glares 
at the twins. 

“Sure,” he got his jacket and trailed me to the hallway. 

“I want you to inform the others to come to the roof. We need to talk,” I said and bit my 
tongue. I didn’t know how to look him in the eye and tell him in a few days, that he 
would want to fuck me. 

“I hope everything is fine,” Lazlo whispered but fathomed nothing was fine. 

“I’ll be on the rooftop.” I stated before I took the stairs. 

I was hesitant to speak to them. I was aware Maynard would suggest I reject the others 
and just be done with it. 

I’m not sure how well it will go for me and them too. Thiago at this point is not in a 
condition to deal with rejection. 

My wolf will also suffer so I can’t reject anyone right now. I do want to accept Corbin’s 
rejection and break the bond with him. 

After a few minutes, all my mates rushed upstairs to see what I have to say. Maynard 
ran closer and pulled me in his arms to comfort me. 

I know I’ve worried them all after I left school in tears. 

“We were so worried for you.” Thiago whispered, not making direct eye contact with me. 



“I know. Thank you for looking out for me,” I told Thiago, who gave me a fainted smile. 

“You said you want to talk to us. What is it about?” Maynard broke the hug and asked 
me in worry. 

“We need to sit down for this,” I was feeling awkward talking about it. In fact, I was the 
one who sat down first. The others stayed put to their spot for a minute before sitting 
down on the ground around me. 

“Enya! What is it that is worrying you so much?” Maynard asked again. I knew he was 
curious and honestly speaking, he would be the one getting most affected by this news. 

“There is trouble approaching us,” I stated, watching Thiago and Lazlo share a glance, 
“there is a thing called the night of seduction. It approaches like a wind, affecting mates. 
The make werewolves are unable to keep themselves away from their mates that night. 
Not knowing what is appropriate and what is not, they want to do anything to their 
female mates,” I paused because the look on their faces scared me. 

“Whoa! What are you trying to say?” Maynard’s hysteria made him shake his head and 
smile as if he wasn’t taking me seriously. 

“Maynard! That means, on the night of the blue eclipse, you all will not stop until you —
—- until you all have sex with me in one space and at the same time,” I didn’t know how 
else to explain it to them, “Foursome” i bit my tongue when the word sounded so weird 
to even when speaking it aloud. 

Their eyes had jumped out of their sockets while my body was covered in goosebumps. 
Just seeing them sit together and watch me talk about foursome already made me think 
of that night and them shirtless. 
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“This is ridiculous,” Maynard got on his feet to express his disapproval of the 
information. 

“I will just head downstairs. It’s too much for me to talk about right now,” Thiago got on 
his feet, his veins popping visible from his temples. I have stressed him out, it seemed. 



 

“Are you okay?” Lazlo questioned but Thiago didn’t stop and rushed downstairs. 

“Ah!” Lao exhaled tiredly 

“How can you even talk about this so casually?” Maynard turned to me. I watched him 
rock back and forth anxiously. 

“It’s not like she is behind this cursed night. She is only a messenger,” Lazlo grunted at 
Maynard for giving me a hard time instead of helping me out 

“Thank you, Lazio. At least one of you is using his brain,” I complimented him right 
before Maynard’s eyes, who rolled his eyes in response. 

“Of course he is. He is the one who will be getting you that night. Why would he object?” 
Maynard shrugged his shoulders angrily 

“Fine, if this is how you are going to act then I would rather just sit and wait for the night 
to come.” I sounded exhausted already. I’ve already dealt with a lot of bullshit; this 
argument was the last thing I wanted. 

“Argh! No! Wait. We need to find a solution to this problem,” Maynard urged I to stay 
behind. 

I watched him snap his fingers when an idea popped up in his head, “How about you 
just reject your mates? there it was. I knew he would suggest that. 

“Excuse you! How is that the only option?” Lazlo didn’t hold back. I was honestly stuck 
now. 

“Why? She has already chosen me. What are you waiting for then? Just reject her or 
accept her rejection and get over it,’ Maynard made a good point but he forgot nobody 
would want to reject their mate and weaken their wolf until they have found a new 
second chance mate. 

“Neither of us wants to deal with this right now. Besides, you should worry about Corbin 
too. Why don’t you go and take her to him to accept the rejection and be over with it?” 
Lazlo mocked Maynard for not being able to react the same way to Corbin. 

“Guys! Stop okay? How about– how about I leave this academy for a few days? I will 
stay somewhere and not tell anyone about you. The eclipse will stay a few hours only. I 
know you will be able to follow my scent but you will not be able to leave the academy 
to come to collect me wherever I am. Or even if you do, it will take some time for you to 
follow me and find me. If I have already left the place days ago, my scent will no longer 



be there in the air. It will not be easy for you to locate me; how does that sound?” I 
asked and the two looked a little at ease. 

“In the meantime, Oswin had promised to find an herb to stop Corbin. I believe it will be 
only able to prevent one of my mates, that should be him.” I was just saying what Oswin 
has told me earlier. 

“Why is Oswin helping you?” Maynard frowned, I bet he was just ready to fight anyone 
off. 

“Because I’m like a sister to him. Do you have an issue with that too?” I raised my voice 
and then acknowledged I cannot be hard on him. It is definitely not easy for him to 
imagine me with anyone just like I cannot imagine him with anyone else. 

“Babe! I’m only yours,” As I held his hand and snuggled in his arms, Lazlo turned his 
face away from us. 

“Now le-” I have only broken the hug to talk to Maynard and discuss the plan with him 
when blood-curdling screams caught our attention. 

It felt like somebody was crying and screaming for help. 

We all shared a glance before rushing downstairs to see what happened. The owner of 
the voice was an Omega she-wolf. 

As we reached the last floor, we were stunned to see all the blood on the ground and 
everybody out of their rooms to check up on the commotion. 

Mr. Tripper had arrived just a few minutes before us. The omega she-wolf was sobbing 
and shaking in panic. She had cuddled herself in the corner and was crying and 
hiccupping. 

“Everybody stand back,” Mr. Tripper ordered the students. They were all whispering and 
talking in their ears. The sight was terrorizing 

She had a huge chunk of flesh missing from her neck. That’s where the blood was from. 

“Gina! Tell me what happened?” Mr. Tripper asked her. She was so badly shaken up 
that she could barely see around and realize whatever happened had passed. 

“H 

e came out of nowhere and mar—–ked me,” she stuttered in fright, “he ma—- was …” 
she zoned out as she recalled him. 



“1. ahhh— !” she began to gasp for air. She was definitely reliving the trauma every two 
seconds. 

“Guards! Get in here,” Mr. Tripper voiced to get the attention of the guards. 
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“We need to take her to the emergency ward quickly. She is losing blood and also her 
ability to keep her sanity,” he sounded worried. Whatever it was must be scary enough 
for her to not even get a grip over reality anymore. 

“What happened here?” a student came forward to question Mr. Tripper. 

“No need to worry, we will deal with it.” Mr. Tripper tried to end the conversation but the 
boy didn’t step back. 

“How do we not care? This happened in the academy. There is a monster who has 
been marking everyone by force and you have chosen to ignore it so far. Look what 
happened to Gina. Who else is going to be next?” as the boy expressed his concern, I 
found Maynard holding my hand and Lazlo grabbing my left hand tightly. 

It was their way to assure me they will not let anything like that happen to me. 

“I appreciate your concern for the she-wolves but you need to go back into your room. 
Your questioning is only causing panic,” Mr. Tripper was best known for diverting the 
subject and drowning the worries instead of helping us resolve them. 

They took the girl away and the others also disappeared into their rooms. We reached 
our room and found it empty. Christina and Zander had left for clubbing as usual. 

Maynard seemed on the edge, Lazlo too was worried. I hadn’t been able to forget the 
sight of Gina. 

“That monster who is marking everyone.” Maynard cleared his throat to speak, “Don’t 
you think he hold — resemblance with someone?” Maynard’s words grabbed all of our 
attention. 

“What are you trying to say?” Lazlo almost jumped on his feet defensively. 

“I’m just say—” Maynard was cut short when I eyed him to not say anything stupid but 
he still went ahead and did so. 



“Don’t need to overreact. Don’t we all know who is the monster here? There is one 
Lycan here, who is losing his control with every passing day and not to mention, he is 
the one unaccounted for,” his speculations shook the world from under my feet. 

Was it true? 

Could it be Thiago? 

 


